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The Economics Undergraduate Graduation 
Celebration was held on June 9th this year. The 
graduates were honored before hundreds of 
family and friends in the HUB Ballroom. This 
year’s Distinguished Alumnus, the Hon. Robert 
M.  McKenna,  Attorney General for the State 
of Washington, delivered the keynote address.

Mr. McKenna received Bachelor’s degrees 
from the University of  Washington in both 
Economics and International Studies.  He served 
as student body president during his time here 
at the UW and graduated with honors in 1985.  
His daughter, Madeline McKenna, is following in 
her father’s footsteps: she too is an Economics 
and International Studies major at UW and was 
recently elected ASUW President!

Perhaps a solemn topic for a commencement 
address, Mr. McKenna reminded the audience 
of the financial crisis and its effects, which are 
still being felt around the world. He went on 
to discuss its causes: an erroneous belief that 
the real estate market provided an investment 
that would only grow in value combined with 
the enthusiasm for investment that spreads so 
easily when profits are rising. He also stressed 
that although the situation is grim, economics 
graduates are now in a unique position to shape 
history. Their education provides them with 
the knowledge to help guide our country and 
prevent the same mistakes from being made 
again. He urged the graduates to continue 
reading and learning, no matter where they end 
up, using their economics education as the only 
truly recession-proof investment.

The Institute of Advanced Studies in Vienna, 
Austria held a three day conference on May 
20-22, 2010 to honor the work of Stephen 
Turnovsky.  Selected papers are to be published 
in a Special Issue of the Journal of Economic 
Dynamics and Control and the publication date 
is set to coincide with his 70th birthday in 2011.  
The conference was organized by his first UW 
Ph.D. student, Walter Fisher, now Head of the 
Department of Economics and Finance at IAS, 
and Kenneth Kletzer, Professor of Economics at 
the University of California, Santa Cruz.  It was 
sponsored by the Institute of Advanced Studies, 
the Society of Computational Economics, and 
the Austrian Ministry of Finance.

The program comprised 24 papers, each 
having an assigned discussant, with the topics 
covering broad aspects of macroeconomic 
dynamics, the focus of Stephen Turnovsky’s 
research.  There were nearly 50 attendees 
from many countries, as far away as Australia 
and India.  The participants included several 
of Stephen’s former students, as well as many 
of his coauthors.  He particularly appreciated 
the participation of his close friend and 
colleague, Peter Lloyd, Professor Emeritus at 
the University of Melbourne, whose friendship 
dates back to his undergraduate days in 
New Zealand.  He was also pleased with the 
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Another challenging year comes to a close,  but I am pleased to report 
that the Department has fared well thanks to the dedication of our 
faculty, staff and students.  The University of Washington community 
continues to feel the effects of the Great Recession.  After drastically 
reduced operating budgets across the University, the Department is 
very grateful that we were permitted to hire a new faculty member.  
We are excited to welcome Assistant Professor Oksana Leukhina, a 
much needed addition to our macroeconomics faculty.  

Another boon for the Department is the recent change to a 
competitive major.  The new requirements for becoming a major 
took effect only in Autumn 2009, and we are already observing 
positive results. The average GPA among Economics Majors has 
increased and enrollment has begun to stabilize thanks to the 
more selective admission criteria. We hope that this change will 
better represent the rigor of the major to prospective students 
and thereby improve the experience for all students seeking an 
Economics education.

Last autumn also marked the Department’s eagerly anticipated 
return to the Quad with the reopening of Savery Hall.  While 
the historic façade of the building has been carefully restored and 
preserved, the inside was completely gutted during the two- year 
project. The floor plan was radically updated to better serve the 
Departments of Economics, Sociology and Philosophy and to meet 
current earthquake and ADA requirements.  The building was also 
renovated in an environmentally conscious way, earning it a LEED 
Silver certification.  It was wonderful to welcome many of you to 
our Open House Celebration last October and although there 
have certainly been some challenges adjusting to this simultaneously 
familiar and unfamiliar space, the Department is happy to be back in 
the heart of campus.

Lastly, I am very pleased to note some of the accolades that our 
faculty and staff members have received this year:  Professor 
Stephen Turnovsky was honored with an international conference 
celebrating his work held at the Institute of Advanced Studies, 
Vienna,  Austria;   Assistant Professor Hendrik Wolff was honored 
by the Association of Environmental and Resource Economists for 
the Outstanding Publication in the Journal of Environmental Economics 
and Management; and Department Administrator Randa Knudsen 
was nominated for a Distinguished Staff Award.  We are very proud 
of the commitment to excellence that continues to make this 
Department a leader in the field of Economics education. Thank 
you very much for your friendship and support.

A Letter from the Chair

Assistant Professor Hendrik Wolff 
was honored by the Association 
of Environmental and Resource 
Economists with the 2009 Ralph C. 
d’Arge and Allen V. Kneese Award 
for Outstanding Publication in the 
Journal of Environmental Economics 
and Management, which is the 
top ranked journal in its field. The 
award was presented at the Allied 

Social Science Association Meetings held in Atlanta in January.  
Assistant Professor Wolff ’s ground-breaking paper, “Daylight 
Time and Energy: Evidence from an Australian Experiment,” 
co-authored with Ryan Kellogg, contradicts the popular belief 
that adjusting clocks in March and November produces energy 
savings. As many countries consider using Daylight Saving Time 
as a means to promote energy conservation, this research 
is both timely and insightful.  Assistant Professor Wolff has 
received many accolades for his work on Daylight Saving Time 
and energy use; he has been featured numerous times in the 
media, including ABC News, the Wall Street Journal, US News, 
Bloomberg and more.

Assistant Professor Hendrik Wolff 
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Asst. Prof. Hendrik Wolff

Robert Halvorsen
Professor and Chair, 
Department of Economics The cherry trees in bloom, as seen from Savery Hall.

Prof. Turnovsky, continued
participation of his first academic colleague from the University 
of Pennsylvania and one of his first coauthors, Dale Henderson,  
as well as John Pitchford from their Australian National 
University days, and his current UW colleague and Savery Hall 
neighbor, Philip Brock.  Apart from the presentation of 24 high 
quality papers, participants were also treated to several days of 
excellent Viennese cuisine.



Faculty News

Staff News

Congratulations,
Award Winners

Undergraduate

graduate

George & Pearl Corkery Memorial Scholarship
James McQueen and George-Michael Pescaru

Alberta C. Corkery Scholarship
Yujia Wu and Rostislav Voloshin

Albert L. Bogdan Scholarship
Seung Hee Lee

J. Parker & Evelyn Cruz Sroufe Scholarship
Zayna Eldarwiche

Yanlan & Robert Yang Scholarship
Hong Ho

Friends of Economics Scholarship
Su Y Yu

Outstanding Paper Award
Po Yi Leung, “Is Recession Green? The Relationship Between 
CO2 Emissions and Recessions”

Genesis Han, “Correcting the primary care-specialty physician 
imbalance: The effect of compensation models on quality of 
care and career satisfaction”

Outstanding Scholars
Allison Marie Adamonis, Natalie Jayne Andrews, Laura Anne 
Baer, Ethan Whidbey Boyles, Elliot Nelson Bradshaw, Desa 
Pauline Conniff, Timothy Wylie Hemphill, David Christopher 
Hiestand, Brian Koichi Ito, Mary Lee Labissoniere, Weng In 
Lei, Yan Putra Limarta, Nancy Yuchieh Lu, Xuan Masga, Kevin 
Robert Mcdonald, Ivan Panchenko, Cameron Thomas Stephens, 

2009 Graduate Teaching Award
Troy Scott

Steven Langton Graduate Teaching Award
Joe Dieleman and Dong Won Lee

Henry T. Buechel Memorial Fellowship
Ercument Cahan

Howard H. Preston Scholarship
Woo Hyung Hong

James O. York Scholarship
Sora Chon

James K. & Viola M. Hall Fellowship
Bijetri Bose, Clark Lundberg, and Woo Hyung Hong

Rachel M. Storer Award in Labor Economics
Mark Anderson

Best Graduate Paper in Macroeconomics
Yuwen Dai and Vladimir Dashkeyev

Best Graduate Paper in Microeconomics
Joe Dieleman and Crystal Wong

Associate Professor Michael Hadjimichalakis was 
awarded the Henry T. Buechel Award for Distinguished 
Undergraduate Teaching. He is the first to receive this 
prestigious award twice. 

Professor Robert Halvorsen was appointed to the Paul F. 
Glaser Endowed Professorship for a term of three years.

Professor Yoram Barzel was appointed to the Charles R. 
Nelson Endowed Professorship for a three year term.

Senior Lecturers Greg Ellis and  Haideh Salehi-Esfahani 
received a Dean’s Transitional Funding Grant for research on 
innovative models of teaching ECON 200.   

Professor Chang-Jin Kim was selected as a Fellow of the 
Journal of Econometrics.

Department Administrator Randa Knudsen was 
nominated for the University of Washington Distinguished Staff 
Award.

Senior Computer Specialist Will Stroud and Program 
Coordinator Jennifer Carroll both celebrated five years 
with the University of Washington this year.

Fiscal Specialist Chris Fendrich ran in the Seattle Rock n’ 
Roll half Marathon this year, finishing 23rd and first in his age 
bracket. 

Academic Counselor Nick Brownlee accepted a position 
with UW Bothell, so we bid him a fond farewell and welcomed 
new Academic Counselor Patrick Pineda.

Academic Counselor Ahna Kotila had a baby! Landon 
Kotila was born in May. Congratulations to Ahna and her 
husband Brian, who is also a graduate of the Department.
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The quad in springtime.



Fahad Khalil and Senior Lecturer Greg Ellis, who discussed the 
work of 2009 Nobel Laureates Elinor Ostrom and Oliver E. 
Williamson. Their talk, Economic Governance: The Organization of 
Cooperation, was split into two parts this year, to accommodate 
the very different work done by the two laureates.  Over 80 
faculty, students, alumni and friends attended this year’s lecture, 
which was held in the newly renovated Savery Hall.

The UWEAO Board is currently seeking talented and 
enthusiastic new members.  In addition, we invite the alumni 
community to contribute their needs and ideas.  Please contact 
us at econalum@uw.edu to share your thoughts or to learn 
more about becoming a Board member. You can also visit our 
page on the Department of Economics website at: www.econ.
washington.edu/UWEAOhome.htm.

The UWEAO Board is an incredible opportunity to strengthen 
your professional network while positively contributing back to 
the University of Washington, the Department of Economics, and 
the community.  We look forward to hearing from prospective 
new members.

The Economics Alumni Organization

The Department of Economics is going online in an effort to help 
you keep in touch in whichever way is best for you! Last year, we 
launched new Facebook and Twitter accounts which have since 
grown to reach hundreds of fans and followers.

As part of our commitment to be financially and environmentally 
responsible, the Washington Economist and the Department’s 
monthly newsletter are available online. E-news subscribers, 
Facebook fans and Twitter followers also receive invitations to 
Department events and lectures. Don’t miss out, sign up today!

Sign up for our e-news: 
www.econ.washington.edu/alumni/emaillist.asp

Find us on Facebook and become a fan at: 
www.facebook.com/uwecon

Follow us on Twitter at: 
www.twitter.com/uwecon

Find Us Online!

For many Economics alumni, involvement with the Department 
and the University of Washington does not stop at graduation. 
There are numerous opportunities for such alumni, from 
volunteering to help with Department events and lectures to 
participating on career panels and teaching classes. Volunteers 
benefit from their continued engagement, building a relationship 
that can have a profound impact on their lives beyond school. 
Their involvement also enhances the experiences of students, 
faculty and staff and helps to ensure the continued success of 
the Department.  

Participating in the University of Washington Economics Alumni 
Organization (UWEAO) is one such opportunity for recent 
graduates of the Department. Serving on the UWEAO Board 
not only provides alumni with a chance to give back to the 
Department and enrich the education of current and future 
students, but it also helps them to build and grow their own 
personal and professional networks. The UWEAO Board is 
made up of alumni in a variety of different fields and volunteers 
are welcome at all levels - from donating just a few hours to 
help at an event, to taking on leadership roles and working with 
Department staff to direct the Organization itself. Membership 
on the Board provides meaningful opportunities to connect 
with former cohorts and professors and to work with other 
members of the economics community.

The UWEAO hosts lectures on current topics in economics 
as well as networking events for alumni and students.  The 
UWEAO’s signature event is the Nobel Prize in Economics 
Lecture, presented each year by an Economics faculty member 
who explains the work of the prior year’s Nobel Laureate. The 
lecture is a staple for the Department and a favorite of students 
and alumni alike.  This year’s lecture was given by Professor 

Attendees at the 2010 Nobel Prize Lecture in Economics.

Members of the 09-10 UWEAO Board. From left to right: Gurband 
Mann, Travis Briggs, Alex Feng, Olga Yang, and Nate patterson. Not 
pictured: Matt Ravet, Sean Evers, Yeosong Yoon, Gregory Winchell, 
and Casey Bruner.
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the Economics Undergraduate Board (EUB) is a student driven 
organization whose mission is to enhance the experience 
of all undergraduates studying Economics at the University 
of washington. they work in partnership with Department 
faculty and staff, under the supervision of Professor Michelle 
turnovsky, to produce several quarterly events and lectures, a 
newsletter (The Economizer), an annual undergraduate survey, 
plus regular tutoring services and more. 

this year, the EUB hosted two career events. in november, 
they hosted a very successful seminar on Careers in Consulting 
which attracted a crowd of over thirty students. in February, 
they hosted a special Career workshop aimed at providing 
students with more general career advice. Over fi fty students 
attended and engaged with Economics alumni in various fi elds 
and at various stages in their careers. six alumni speakers 
participated in the workshop, and students brought resumes 
and questions to be reviewed one-on-one in rotating breakout 
groups.  the lively discussion even inspired another event: a 
seminar on careers here at Uw, which was hosted by the 
Department this spring!

the Economics Undergraduate Board also presents the heyne 
lecture series in Economics. named in honor of Professor Paul 
T. Heyne who taught Economics at the UW for 13 years before 
passing away in 2000, the heyne lecture is presented for the 
benefi t of Economics Majors seeking to learn more about 
undergraduate research.  this year’s speakers were senior 
lecturer haideh salehi-Esfahani, Economics graduate student 
troy scott, and assistant Professor lan shi.

students who participate in the EUB gain valuable leadership 
experience and learn the importance of giving back to the 
Department. their contributions enrich and supplement the 
work of the Department and provide a crucial link between 
our students, faculty and alumni. 

Th e EUB: Students Helping Students

the Department of Economics is delighted to announce that we 
have hired a new faculty member. oksana leukhina is currently 
an assistant Professor at the University of north Carolina at 
Chapel hill and will join the Economics Department in the 
same position this fall.

assistant Professor leukhina will bring a fresh perspective 
on macroeconomics to the Department.  she received her 
PhD from the University of Minnesota, a school recognized 
as incredibly infl uential in that area.  The contrast is often 
made between “fresh water macroeconomics” and “salt 
water macroeconomics,” referring to the 
differences between  Minnesota/Chicago  
and  harvard/Mit/stanford/Berkeley. 
assistant Professor leukhina will 
be the fi rst representative of this 
“fresh water” school to join the 
Department.

assistant Professor leukhina’s work has a 
broad focus on quantitative long-run growth, 
which involves the relationships between fertility,  mortality,  
gender,  and long-run macrodynamics. her recent research 
explores  the relationship between the business cycle and the 
behavior of the fi nancial sector.  She and a coauthor developed 
a model in which endogenous changes in lending standards 
generate fl uctuations in productivity between recessions and 
expansions.  this line of research is very promising, and may 
provide useful insights in helping us understand the recent 
fi nancial crisis.  We are pleased to have her as the newest 
member of our team and look forward to welcoming her to 
the Department!

Welcoming a New Faculty Member
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Save the Date!
this Fall, the Department of Economics is proud to present 
a special lecture by Robert Kocher, member of the national 
Economic Council and special assistant to the President for 
health Care. Please save the date for this exciting lecture!

Wednesday, October 20, 2010
Kane Hall 220
UW Seattle Campus
7:00 PM
For more information, please contact the outreach Coordinator 
at 206-543-5945 or zlw@uw.edu

MeMbers of the 09-10 eUb. froM left to right, bAcK roW: colin 
fEndrick , JErEmy suPinski, kurt ladWig, Zilai li, Johnny chan. front 
roW: KArinA KAts, song Yoon, JAson YU, MArY lAbissoniere, eric 
rothlisberger, icing song. not pictUred: stAnleY JiAng, sYdnie KAng, 
JamEs mcquEEn, nickolai riabov.



Tim Jenkins (BA 1986) received the Ernst & Young 
Entrepreneur Of The Year® 2010 Award in the consulting 
category in the Pacific Northwest.  The award recognizes 
outstanding entrepreneurs who are building and leading 
dynamic, growing businesses.

Kenneth R. Troske (BA 1984), Sturgill Professor of Economics 
and chair of the Department of Economics at the University 
of Kentucky’s Gatton College of Business and Economics, 
was recently appointed to the five-member Congressional 
Oversight Panel created in response to the nation’s financial 
crisis.

Gita Gopinath (MA 1996) was recently granted tenure. She is 
Associate Professor of Economics at Harvard University.

Nelson Del Rio (BA 1984) received the University of 
Washington’s 2010 Charles E. Odegaard Award.

Klaus Moeltner (Ph.D. 2000) accepted a position as Associate 
Professor with the Department of Agricultural and Applied 
Economics at Virginia Tech.  This follows a 10 year faculty 
appointment at the University of Nevada, Reno.

The Economic Policy Research Center (EPRC), under 
Director Theo Eicher, had another very productive year.  Last 
summer, the Center sponsored two UW graduate students, 
Seth Borgo and Justin Robertson, for a research project 
on the free rider problem and real world solutions.  EPRC 
Fellow and former Chief of Incubation and Senior Director 
of Advanced Technology and Policy at Microsoft Corporation 
Pierre De Vries continued his policy work on the economics 
of communications with a brief submitted to the FCC on 
“Reforming the Federal Communications Commission.”

On  April 9, 2010, the Economic 
Policy Research Center hosted the 
Conference on Regional Institutions 
for Innovation and Productivity.  
The conference was held at the 
University of Washington Law 
School and brought together a 
variety of distinguished speakers. 
The keynote was given by 
Governor Christine Gregoire 
and other speakers included Brad Smith of Microsoft,  Erik 
Brynjolfsson of MIT, Bart van Ark of The Conference Board, 
Daniel Wilson of the Federal Reserve Bank of San Francisco, 
Thomas Strobel of the University of Munich, and Linden Rhoads 
and Theo Eicher of the University of Washington.  Talks at the 
conference focused on the impact of technology and innovation 
on the regional economy and beyond.  The conference was 
recorded by Technology | Academics | Policy (TAP) and some of 
the talks are online at www.youtube.com/user/TAPolicy. 

The Economic Policy Research Center provides a forum for 
economic policy discussions vital to the Northwest, engaging 
public and private sector stakeholders with University of 
Washington faculty to clarify and improve economic content 
of public policy. The Center continues to serve as a resource 
to the region, providing access to policy design solutions for 
researchers and practitioners alike.

The Economic Policy 
Research Center
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Graduate Placements

Serpil Tekin Bouza, Ph.D. 2009, accepted a position at the 
International Monetary Fund in Washington, DC.

Laura Berlinghieri, Ph.D. 2010, accepted a tenure-track 
Assistant Professor position at the University of Wisconsin - 
Eau Claire.

Jin Young Chung, Ph.D. 2010, accepted a position as a 
Research Fellow at Samsung Economic Research Institute 
(SERI) in Seoul.

Sebastian Fossati, Ph.D. 2010, accepted a tenure-track 
Assistant Professor position at the University of Alberta. 

Peter Fuleky, Ph.D. 2010, accepted a position as a Postdoctoral 
Fellow at the University of Hawaii Economics Research 
Organization.

Mike Hanlon, Ph.D. 2010, accepted a Lecturer position at the 
Institute of Health Metrics and Evaluation in Seattle.

Pym Manopimoke, Ph.D. 2010, accepted a tenure-track 
Assistant Professor position at the University of Kansas.

Yu-i Peng, Ph.D. 2010, accepted a tenure-track Assistant 
professor position in the Department of Public Finance at 
National Taipei University, Taiwan.

Nalina Varanasi, Ph.D. 2010, accepted a position as a 
Postgraduate Fellow at the Institute of Health Metrics and 
Evaluation in Seattle.

Edwin Wong, Ph.D. 2010, accepted a position as a Postdoctoral 
Fellow at the US Department of Veterans Affairs, Northwest 
Center for Outcomes Research in Older Adults in Seattle.

Gov. Christine Gregoire 
(photo by Damien Koemans)

Alumni News

Attendees at the EPRC Conference



Thank You!
Thank you to all of our alumni and friends who gave so generously during the 2009-2010 fiscal year.  Your gifts help the Department 
to provide scholarships for economics majors in need of financial assistance, support undergraduate research and career development, 
honor excellence in teaching with the annual Graduate Teaching Award, and purchase essential resources such as computer hardware 
and software.  Space does not permit us to list each of you, however we would like to give special recognition to those who gave $100 
or more.

$10,000 and above

Mr. and Mrs. Timothy B. Jenkins
The Microsoft Corporation
Mr. and Mrs. Gary L. Waterman

$5,000 to $9,999
Dr. Larina and Mr. Robert Davis, IV
The Norcliffe Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Kriss A. Sjoblom
Mr. and Mrs. Kris J. Sundberg

$1,000 to $4,999
Ms. Michele K. Andrus
Drs. George and Lynda Carlson
Mr. and Mrs. Paul R. Carlson
Mr. and Mrs. Phil E. Carter
Mr. Stan and Mrs. Cindy Freimuth
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Gehrt
Mr. and Mrs. J. David Griswold
Mr. and Mrs. Gabriel C. Hanzeli
Mr. and Mrs. George D. Holland
Mr. Kerry L. Kahl
Dr. Robert B. Leftwich
Mr. and Mrs. R. Thomas Olson
Mr. and Ms. Cary S. Oshima
Mr. and Ms. Victor J. Paci
Mr. and Mrs. Louis H. Pepper
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis H. Peterson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert R. Richards
Mr. Charles R. Richmond
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey E. Roe
Dr. and Mrs. Gene R. Simonson
Mark & Susan Torrance Foundation
Dr. and Mrs. David L. Urdal
Ms. Kisa Watanabe
Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Weber
Dr. Richard Wesley & Ms. Virginia Sly
Mr. David and Mrs. Jane Williams
Ms. Olga O. Yang
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$100 to $499
Mr. T. Antush and Ms. A. Emanuel
Dr. Idanna and Mr. James D. Appio
Ms. Robin A. Appleford
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond G. Attisha
Drs. Stephen E. and Kate M. Baldwin
Bank of America Foundation
Mr. R. Berschauer and Ms. C. Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas D. Bigsby
Mr. and Mrs. John L. Bird, Jr.
Dr. Frederick C. Bold
Mr. and Mrs. Paul F. Brantner
Mr. and Mrs. Martin H. Brashem
Dr. Ellen Burton
Prof. Ronald C. Caldwell, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Mark J. Carlstrom
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Carroll
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick W. Cefalo
Ms. Leslie C. Chen
Chevron Corporation
Mr. Christopher A. Enright
Dr. and Mrs. Anthony A. Churchill

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen S. Clarke
CNA Foundation
Christopher J. Colby, Ph.D.
Prof. and Mrs. Jon M. Conrad
Cooper Foundation Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Richard D. Cooper
Mr. and Mrs. Robert V. Cowan, Jr.
Mr. R. Dittamore & Ms. M. McGillivray
Mr. and Mrs. Roy R. Dorling
Mr. Bret J. Eytinge
Mr. and Mrs. Louis M. Feinberg
Prof. Price V. Fishback
Mr. and Mrs. Devon B. Flynn
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Frankland
Dr. and Ms. Villamor B. Gamponia
Glenn Y. and Christina W. Gee
Genentech, Inc.
Mr. Barney Ray Giles
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory T. Gillette
GlaxoSmithKline Foundation
Mr. Matthew I. Glew
Mr. Leonard R. Gonzales
Mr. George R. Gore, Jr.
Greater Metro Appraisal, Inc.
Mr. Benjamin Hartman
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce S. Inaba
Mr. and Mrs. Henry D. Jasen
Prof. George Jensen
Mrs. Mary R. Jewell
Dr. and Mrs. Ronald N. Johnson
Mr. Michael R. Kane
Mr. and Ms. John K. Keppler
Mr. Erik Kerkam & Ms. Theresa Smith
Ms. Woo Joon Kim
Mr. Haruo Konishi
Ms. Pamela S. Kumpel
Mr. Sun Kyoung Lee
Dr. and  Mrs. Ronald G. Lorentson
Mr. D. Lueck & Ms. M. Stahler
Mr. Lundsgaard and Mrs. Phillips
Mr. Derek Daniel Malan
Dr. and Mrs. Suresh Malhotra

Dr.  Arif A. Mamun
Mr. Scot A. McConnachie
Mr. and Mrs. Donald T. McKay
Mr. Peter L. Mears
Mr. and Mrs. Brett L. Meredith
Morton Clarke Burns Fu & Metcalf
Mr. and Mrs. David Neben
Ms. Hollis M. O’Brien, JD
Mr. and Ms. Kenneth B. Olson
Mr. Edwin A. Opstad
Mr. D. Meagher & Ms. S. Penney
Mr. M. R. Pergamit & Ms. L. Branden
Mr. John P. Quinlan
Mr. Rand Reece & Ms. Maria Gomez
Mr. James E. Reichert
Prof. and Mrs. R. Bruce Rettig
Ms. Kimberly J. Rush
Mr. James Joseph Sarikas
Mr. William J. Schuyler
Mr. Jason G. Scovil
Mr. W. Severson & Ms. M. Lehr
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Silberberg
Mr. B. Smith & Ms. A. Ashley
Dean K. Smith & Ms. E. Davenport
Mr. Quinn F. Smith
Mr. R. Sorensen & Ms. S. Todd
Mr. Paul H. Sorrick
Mr. John W. Stephanus
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald R. Swanson, ll
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Taylor
Ms. Mary S. Tilden
Mr. Robert H. Tinker
Dr. and Mrs. Kwok-On Tong
Mr. Miles M. Van Pelt
Mr. R. Varadi and Dr. M. Hulseman
Mr. and Mrs. Vernon F. Vikingson
Dr. Jiahui J. Wang
Mr. Brian A. Wax
Mr. and Mrs. Gary R. Weber
Mr. Neil Martin & Ms. Patricia Willner
Mr. and Mrs. Gary A. Zarkin

$500 to $999
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Armstrong
The Boeing Company
Mr. and Mrs. Robert T. DeGavre
Deloitte & Touche Foundation
Dr. Elizabeth & Mr. Timothy Feetham
Franklin Templeton Investments
Mr. & Ms. Robert Hellrich-Dawson
D. A. Lynass Professional Corp.
Mr. and Ms. Paul E. Jenny
Dr. Steven J. Manson
Ms. Mollie S. McDirmid
Mr. Randy T. O’Toole
Prof. and Mrs. Gary M. Pickersgill
Mr. Paul S. Rogers
Dr. Michael J. and Patricia A. Scott
Mr. Jeffrey Stoner & Ms. Eileen Wang
Wells Fargo Foundation



Support the Department
your gift contributes immeasurably to the Department’s ability to prepare 
students for a changing world, create new knowledge, expand opportunity, and 
work to improve lives in our community and beyond.  Please help us continue 
our tradition of excellence by making a gift to the Department. our priority 
funds are:

you can make a gift online via the Uw’s secure website at www.supportuw.
washington.edu, or call 1-877-UW-GIFTS (toll free), or mail this form with 
your check payable to the University of washington Foundation to: Department 
of Economics, University of Washington, Box 353330, Seattle, WA 98195-3330

Please accept my (our) gift of $
and credit my gift to the following:

naME

stREEt aDDREss

City statE ZiP

PhonE (with area code) FaX

EMail

Your gift is tax deductible as specifi ed by IRS regulations. Pursuant to RCW 19.09, the University of Washington is 
registered as a Charitable Organization with the Secretary of the State of Washington.  For information call: 1-800-
332-4483.

the washington Economist is published annually and 
is distributed to alumni and friends of the Department 
of Economics at the University of washington.

Editor: Zoë williams

Department of Economics
University of washington
Box 353330
Seattle, WA 98195-3330

Phone: 206-543-5955
Fax: 206-685-7477
www.econ.washington.edu

FRIENDS OF ECONOMICS - unrestricted funds supporting department 
activities

ECONOMICS ENDOWED FUND - an endowed fund providing permanent 
support for department needs

HENRY T. BUECHEL MEMORIAL ENDOWMENT - an endowed fund 
providing support to economics students

BOX 353330
SEATTLE, WA 98195-3330

Nonprofi t Organization
U.s. PostagE

PAID
seattle, wa

Permit no. 62

 the student Calling Program employs over 80 student callers year-round to raise funds for the 
University by calling Uw alumni and friends.  in addition to being a great part-time job, students 
who work for the calling program also become educated on the importance of giving back to 
the University.  the callers will begin their calls on behalf of the Department of Economics 
on october 18, 2010 and will continue throughout the year.  Please respond positively to our 
student callers and join your classmates in making a gift to the Department.  thank you!

It’s For You! Th e Annual Student Calling Program 
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